ATTORNEYS

March 25, 2010 RECEIVED

Hon. Richard Raff i MAR 2 6 2010
Kentucky Public Service Commission UBLIC 5 ER
P.O. Box 615 COMMISSI\SKJ:E

211 Sower Boulevard
Frankfort, KY 40602

Re: PSC Case No. 2010-00021
Dear Mr. Raff:

On March 23, 2010, the Commission held an Informal Conference (“IC”’) with East
Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. (“EKPC”) regarding the above-referenced case.
During the IC, Commission Staff questioned EKPC’s environmental surcharge pass-
through calculations for Fleming-Mason Energy Cooperative (“Fleming-Mason”) and
Owen Electric Cooperative (“Owen”). EKPC agreed to respond to these and one other
post-1C data request within 10 days.

EKPC reviewed these pass-through calculations and, indeed, found an excel formula
error that impacted the surcharge calculations for Fleming-Mason and Owen. In order to
correct these errors and determine the appropriate prospective adjustment, EKPC will
need to work with Fleming-Mason and Owen staff.

Accordingly, EKPC respectfully requests that the Commission grant EKPC an extension
of time to respond to the post-1C data requests, including the Fleming-Mason and Owen

matters above, no later than Friday, April 16, 2010.

if you would like to discuss this in greater detail, please call me directly, or speak with
Ann Wood at EKPC.

Ty truly yours

[/
Ro!e/r\é. Cowden



